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NUMBER: 8. 
 

SUBJECT:  

Reallocation of Up to $674,000 in Community Development Block Grant COVID Round 3 Funding to Three 

Activities: $85,000 to Pop Up Food Pantry Program; $120,000 to Senior Meals Distribution Program; and 

$469,000 to Small Business Forgivable Loan Program; Authorization of City Manager or his Designee to Enter 

into Appropriate Agreements and/or Amendments for Approved Programs and Projects as Required and 

Administratively Approve any Revised Final Funding Allocation or Contract Amendments as Needed. 

(Citywide) (For Possible Action; Recommendation – Approve and Authorize) 

REQUESTED BY: 

Serafin Calvo-Arreola, Community Services and Engagement Director  

WARD: 

 Citywide 

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION:  

It is recommended that City Council approve reallocation of up to $674,000 in Community Development 

Block Grant COVID Round 3 funding to three activities: $85,000 to Pop Up Food Pantry Program; $120,000 to 

Senior Meals Distribution Program; and $469,000 to Small Business Forgivable Loan Program and authorize 

City Manager or his designee to enter into appropriate agreements and/or amendments for approved 

programs and projects as required and administratively approve any revised final funding allocation or 

contract amendments as needed. 

FISCAL IMPACT:   

AMOUNT: $674,000  

EXPLANATION:  Community Development Block Grant COVID Round 3 

Funds Re-Allocation 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  

00230-210620-430716 

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  

The Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) COVID formula-based allocation is intended to be used to 

prevent, prepare, and respond to the spread of the coronavirus. City Council approved the original allocation 

of the CDBG Round 3 COVID at its December 16, 2020 meeting. The agreements for the funds allocated to 

mortgage assistance will expire on September 30, 2022. Housing and Neighborhood Services staff is 

requesting that the unspent balance of the mortgage assistance program funds be reallocated to the 

following programs: Three Square Pop Up Pantry Program - $85,000; CNLV Neighborhood and Leisure 

Services Senior Meals 2 You Program - $120,000; and CPLC, Inc. Small Business Forgivable Loan Program - 

$469,000. These programs are in high demand in North Las Vegas because of the continued economic strain 

from the pandemic.  

 


